
 

BICYCLE AND TRAILS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 
Wednesday February 19, 2020 5:00 p.m. 

City Hall – Council Chambers, 200 Lincoln Ave 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER  

2. ROLL CALL 

3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM  January 15, 2020 

5. CITIZEN COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE FLOOR 

6. COMMUNICATIONS FROM OTHER AGENCIES  

a. Santa Fe Conservation Trust (SFCT); Reporting for City Trail Volunteer Coordinator (Tim Rogers) 

b. Santa Fe Metropolitan Planning Organization Transportation Plan Update (Erick Aune, MPO) 

7. DISCUSSION AND ACTION 

a. Discussion and action regarding the resignation of BTAC Member Mr. Tripp Stelnicki representing 
District 1, and the appointment of Atty. Yolanda Eisenstein (District 1) to fill unexpired term ending 
June 30, 2021 (Romella Glorioso-Moss, BTAC Staff Liaison). 
 

b. Discussion regarding trails signage project, maintenance condition of selected trails, and an update 
on Trails Rules and Etiquette concerning the shared use of Multi-Modal Trails (Richard Thompson, 
Parks Division Director). 
 

c.    Discussion and action to re-examine the purpose of establishing the Education Sub-Committee 
(Rachel Wexler, BTAC Member). 
 

d. Discussion and action to fund the participation of a City staff to the League of American Bicyclists 
National Bike Summit in 2021 (Rachel Wexler, BTAC Member). 
 

e. Discussion and action to adopt electric cargo bicycles as an alternative mode of transportation in the 
City of Santa Fe (Clemente McFarlane, Sirius Cycles Owner & Operator). 
 

f.    Discussion and action to amend Resolution No. 2010-64 in order to make Bicycle and Trail Advisory 
Committee's Purpose, Duties and Responsibilities internally consistent (Khalil Spencer, BTAC 
Member). 

 

8. BTAC SUBCOMMITTEE COMMUNICATIONS (On Road, Education) 

9. STAFF COMMUNICATIONS  

10. COMMITTEE COMMUNICATIONS  

11. COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE CHAIR 

12. ADJOURNMENT 
Next Scheduled Meeting for BTAC is March 18, 2020.   Agenda & Packet Material due no later than March 5, 2020. 

Please submit via email rsglorioso-moss@santafenm.gov 
 

 Persons with disabilities in need of accommodations, contact the City Clerk’s office  
at (505) 955-6521 five (5) working days prior to the meeting date. 

 
 RECEIVED AT THE CITY CLERK’S OFFICE 

DATE:  February 11, 2020 
TIME:  2:49 PM 
 

mailto:rsglorioso-moss@santafenm.gov


   SUMMARY INDEX 
BICYCLE AND TRAILS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

JANUARY 15, 2020 
 

ITEM       ACTION TAKEN  PAGE(S) 

 
1.  CALL TO ORDER    5:00 pm    1 
 
2.  ROLL CALL     Quorum present   1 
 

3.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA   Approved    1 
 
4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
  FROM DECEMBER 18, 2019  Approved    2 
 
5. CITIZEN COMMUNICATIONS  Comments    2 
  FROM THE FLOOR 
 
6.  COMMUNICATIONS FROM 

OTHER AGENCIES 
a)  Santa Fe Conservation Trust  Comments    3-4 
b) Santa Fe MPO    Comments    4 

 
7.  DISCUSSION    

a) Trail Signs, Rules & Etiquette   Removed from agenda  4-5 
b) League of American Bicyclists  Discussion    5-6 

 
8.  BTAC SUBCOMMITTEE    

COMMUNICATIONS 
 a)  On-Road     Comments    6 
 b)  Education     No Comments    7 
 
9. STAFF COMMUNICATIONS  Comment    7-9 
 
10. COMMITTEE 

COMMUNICATIONS   Comments    10 
 
11. COMMUNICATIONS FROM 

CHAIR     Comments    10 
 
12. ADJOURNMENT    6:15 p.m.    10 
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MINUTES OF THE CITY OF SANTA FE 

BICYCLE AND TRAILS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
JANUARY 15, 2020 – 5:00 PM 

 
1.  CALL TO ORDER 
 

A regular meeting of the City of Santa Fe Bicycle and Trails Advisory Committee 
was called to order by Michael Garcia, Chair, on the above date at approximately 5:00 
p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall, 200 Lincoln Avenue, Santa Fe, New Mexico. 

 
2.  ROLL CALL 
 

Roll Call indicated the presence of a quorum as follows: 
 
PRESENT 
Councilor Michael Garcia, Chair 
Robert Morlino  
Sidney Redner  
Tom Sharpe  
Khalil Spencer  
Rachel Wexler 
 

ABSENT (excused) 
Bruce Finger  
Tripp Stelnicki  
Sky Tallman 
 
OTHERS PRESENT: 
Romella Glorioso Moss, Staff Liaison 
Melissa Byers, Stenographer 
 
3.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

 

Ms. Glorioso Moss said Richard Thompson could not be present for Item 7(a), 
therefore it needed to be removed from the agenda. 

Motion: Member Spencer moved, seconded by Member Sharp to approve the 
agenda, as amended.   

 
Vote:  The motion passed unanimously by voice vote. 
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4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM DECEMBER 18, 2019   
 
 Ms. Glorioso Moss said on page 7, the last sentence should read: “Councilor 
Vigil Coppler directed staff to review the resolution” - not explain the resolution. 
 
Motion: Member Sharp moved, seconded by Member Spencer to approve the 

Minutes of December 18, 2019, as amended.   
 
Vote:  The motion passed unanimously by voice vote. 
 
5. CITIZEN COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE FLOOR 
 
 Louie from Rotterdam Business School in the Netherlands said he is visiting Santa 
Fe and his mode of transportation is a bicycle.  He has taken his holidays in the United 
States for the last 20 years.  He has ridden in Los Angeles, and told it was not safe.  In 
LA they do not tolerate people on bikes, but he has loved every minute in Santa Fe.  
 

He observed things in Santa Fe he wanted to report on.  The behavior of motorists 
is okay, but he does not like to ride at night because he never knows what to expect.  
There are potholes in the streets, but that is more about the taxes.  He was not sure why 
some days he sees no one on a bike here, because it is very much doable. The bike 
lanes are questionable regarding safety.  Many European nations consider bicycles as 
a car on two wheels having the same rights and responsibilities as a car.  That sends a 
message cyclists need to stick to the rules and in turn creates more acceptance from 
motorists.  It is not just an education of motorists, but to educate bicyclists as well.  Almost 
all of the bike lanes have a lot of gravel, making them dangerous.  He has also seen bike 
lanes as part of train tracks.  
 
 He showed a graph on bicycle safety in the Netherlands from 1950-2005 that is 
trending in a positive way. When more bicyclists are on the street there are less 
accidents.  Also slowing down traffic is important because a collision with a car going 35 
miles an hour or more is fatal.  He stressed that bike lanes are not always the answer 
and sharing roads with cars could be just as safe.  He expected to see bike share in 
Santa Fe as it keeps more cars out of the city’s center and many other reasons.  Bicycling 
can only be successful if there are interconnected networks of bike lanes. In the 
Netherlands there is an interconnected system of bikeways and bike lanes are protected.  
Along with public transport, they reinforce each other.  Research also shows when 
wearing a helmet is made mandatory bicycling declines.  He offered to send his charts 
to the members via email.  
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6.  COMMUNICATIONS FROM OTHER AGENCIES   
  

a.  Santa Fe Conservation Trust (SFCT); Reporting for City Trail 
Volunteer Coordinator (Tim Rogers) 

 
Mr. Rogers handed out a sheet entitled “Status of On-Road Bike Route signs on 

City of Santa Fe Streets”, attached as Exhibit “1” and a sheet entitled “Bicycle 
Wayfinding Project for the City of Santa Fe”, attached as Exhibit “2”. 

 
Mr. Rogers reported the SFCT has a contract with City Parks and as the City Trail 

Volunteer Coordinator, he reports every month.  His report for December listed his 7 
tasks and includes photographs of the installation of the Margaret Alexander bench, 
statistics on field trips (2500 kids/parents have taken) and the Vamanos program of 
about 500 people. Midwinter is a downtime for trail maintenance and promotional 
activities.   

 
A special project proposed is to replace the generic bike route signs with 

functional wayfinding, based on models in Europe.  He has identified and made 
recommendations of which signs to keep, signs no longer needed and those that can 
be turned into a wayfinding sign.  He is calculating the number of plaques and will meet 
with the City to determine costs. The project has been budgeted for about $20,000.  He 
determined there are over 40 generic bike route signs, 7 State Bike Route 9 signs and 
6 signs that are missing and two have a destination listed.  The signs are listed by street 
and he recommends keeping 16, removing 22 because of no function or could be 
consolidated and 17 be moved to provide useful wayfinding.  He would add signage to 
about a dozen new locations.    

 
Mr. Rogers said his recommendations are listed on both sides of page two.  The 

network would be expanded to ensure interface from the Railyard and the Plaza with 
the River Trail.  He also recommends expanding new bike routes to connect the Rail 
Trail to the Acequia Trail underpass and adding street names on their trails.  Phase 1 
clarifies routes or makes corrections and Phase 2 lists future changes pending budget.   

 
Member Wexler questioned the value of State Bike Route 9 signs.  She said they 

are not connected to anything and she has never seen a map or information on them.   
She asked Mr. Rogers his thoughts on their value. 

 
Mr. Rogers commented State Route 9 is the only sign that does provide 

wayfinding, but she was correct that there are no maps.  He noted the State Route 9 
sign from the Plaza that shows step by step how to get to Lamy without using St. Francis 
Drive or I-25.  It also goes north on Old Taos Highway and provides directions.   He is 
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not recommending expanding the signage, only working with it,  and part of those could 
be replaced with Bike Route 66.  He offered to work with the DOT, District 5 traffic 
engineer to see what is possible.   

 
Member Spencer asked if Mr. Rogers if he had a sense of how to prioritize the 

signage for areas of most demand.  Getting from the River Trail to the Rail Trail is a 
challenge for those who don’t know the side streets well.  

   
Mr. Rogers thought there was implicit prioritization in the phases he listed, and 

signs should say Acequia Trail, etc.  He focused on where bike route signage is up and 
how it can be improved.  The streets that connect the trails are next and the future phase 
looks at South Meadows as a next step connection. One recommendation would be to 
address the signs on hiking trails that don’t say the name of the trail.   

 
Member Morlino indicated that the police officers had mentioned in a previous 

meeting that Class 2 bicycles are allowed on the multi-use trails.  Some trails are marked 
with No Motorized Vehicle signage. He asked if that had been considered because he 
anticipates an increase in the E-bike question. 

  
Mr. Rogers said they need to develop the definition of a motorized vehicle, but it 

is not relevant to bike wayfinding.  The purpose here is to help identify optimal routes to 
destinations on roads and trails. 

 
b.  Santa Fe Metropolitan Planning Organization Transportation Plan 

Update (Erick Aune, MPO)     
 
Leah Yngve said she is the MPO Transportation Planner and is filling in for Erick.  

She reported the work is ongoing on the MPO 2020-2045 Long-Range Transportation 
Plan.  Their plan is to present the first draft to the MPO Board the end of February, 
followed by a 30-day public comment.   Also, they are updating their public participation 
plan for the MPO activities.  That will be presented to the Technical Coordinating 
Committee this month with a 45-day public review starting in February. 

 
The street stories from the general public are being collected and will be 

incorporated into the plan.  The website has a link to Survey Monkey to report. Recently 
they received a grant to display public art and a banner similar to the fence art project at 
the Railyard.  The BTAC members were reminded about the Arroyo Chamiso Crossing 
Study meeting the following evening at 5:30. The details are on the website. 

 
7.  DISCUSSION   

a. Discussion regarding trails signage project, maintenance condition 
of selected trails, and an update on Trails Rules and Etiquette 
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concerning the shared use of Multi-Modal Trails (Richard Thompson, 
Parks Division Director).   
 

This item was removed from the agenda under Approval of Agenda. 
 

b. Request for funding to send a member of BTAC to the League of 
American Bicyclists National Bike Summit on March 15-17, 2020 in 
Arlington, VA (Khalil Spencer, BTAC Member). 
 

Member Spencer said the City has applied for bicycle friendly community status 
and he has experience of being on several of their review committees.  The City has a 
history with the League in terms of applying for and being recognized for their efforts to 
improve cycling.  Currently the City is a silver level community.  

 
He explained the National Bike Summit presents an opportunity to meet with 

Congressmen and advocates from around the State and across the country.  There are 
many benefits for the City to have a representative at the meeting.   Seminars are held 
on bicycle transportation, urban planning, safe streets, bicycling’s influence on climate 
and urban planning, education for cyclists’/motorists’ interaction, etc.  The cost is almost 
$3,000 to send someone and he discussed that with Ms. Glorioso Moss.  

 
Ms. Glorioso Moss indicated she met with Jesse Guillen, the City’s legislative 

liaison about the City paying for Mr. Spencer’s participation.  Mr. Guillen told her the 
Committee could not pay to send anyone to the summit because it violates the New 
Mexico Constitution anti-donation clause regarding spending public funds on private 
individuals.   

 
Member Spencer clarified the request was not for himself; he hoped one of the 

younger members of the Committee would go.  He asked if possible that a staff member 
of the Governing Body could go.   

 
Ms. Glorioso Moss replied she would ask her director if there is funding.  It is very 

expensive and out of state.  
 
Chair Garcia asked if a committee member could pay their own way and represent 

the Committee.  Ms. Glorioso Moss explained that also was out of compliance.   
 
 Member Wexler commented that a staff member of Parks and Recreation should 
attend if the City is interested in developing an outdoor recreation program.  It should not 
be an engineer or planner.  The State is pushing the value of outdoor recreation and this 
could provide more understanding and be a huge asset for the City.   
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 Member Morlino suggested this be brought up in the March/April budget meetings 
for consideration in the budget for the next fiscal year.  
 
 Member Spencer confirmed this would be appropriate to put on a future agenda 
if something with a City staff member could be arranged.   
 
8.  BTAC SUBCOMMITTEE COMMUNICATIONS  
 
On-Road: 
  
 Stephen Newhall reported one of the biggest complaints has been about the grit 
in almost all of the bike lanes.  He thought they should look at the schedule for cleaning 
bike lanes and whether sweeping is done between snowstorms.  Another issue is the 
homeless campouts in some bike paths and underpasses, etc.  He noted the camp 
behind Presbyterian was a problem.   
 

He added he has attended the National Bike Summit for about 10 years.   Jennifer 
Wellington will attend this year as well, so two former committee members will be 
present.  He suggested Leah would also be a wonderful person to send.  The Summit is 
enlightening and has 500-700 bike advocates from around the country who meet for 
several days with Congressmen and staff. He mentioned help in getting bike racks back 
on the bus to the ski area after they were removed. The staff for Ben Ray Lujan got 
involved and contacted the Forest Service.   
 
 Mr. Spencer asked if he could get together with the On-road Subcommittee if 
possible, for a better sense of where wayfinding signs are placed.    
 
 Mr. Newhall said he would personally like to do that. He mentioned doing a group 
ride of Bike Route 66 and how much easier bike touring would be if they marked city limit 
to city limit.  That was calculated at one time to be about 20 signs.  He stressed the 
importance of wayfinding, particularly at intersections of roads and multi-use trails where 
there is generally no signage.   
 
 Mr. Spencer said if they could get at least part of the City done in time for Bike 
Month and Earth Day, they would be able to say the City was doing a great job and the 
City could take the credit.   
 
Education: 
 There was no report this month.  
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9.  STAFF COMMUNICATIONS 
 
 Ms. Glorioso Moss addressed issues raised in meetings for November/December:  
 
1. The discontinued trail at the northeast corner of the Presbyterian property at the 

end of North Soleras Drive where the trail ends without warning and drops about 
3 feet.  There is concern about lawsuits if someone is injured.   

 
Ms. Glorioso Moss said the Engineering staff has been actively working on the 

issue.  Presbyterian Santa Fe Medical Center built the trail as part of its development 
and it will be turned over to the City when construction is completed.  Land Use has been 
aware of the issue since December 2017 and is working on it. 

 
2. Staff was directed to review the resolution for the following items: 

 

• Formalizing procedures so all city departments/divisions related to trails 
projects will go before BTAC prior to Public Works, Finance and City Council 
for approval.   
 

The Bicycle Trails Advisory Committee is formed under the Public Works 
Department, Engineering/Roadway and Trails Division.  Ms. Glorioso Moss said she and 
Engineer John Romero met with Jesse Guillen & Eli Isaacson to review the resolution.  
The purpose of BTAC is to ensure implementation of the City’s plans/policies related to 
bicycles and pedestrian trails and advise the Governing Body on such matters.  Further, 
the authority of the Committee is limited to bicycle/pedestrian trail-related projects that 
are completed with City, State and Federal funds.  That excludes roadway bicycle related 
projects such as protected bike lanes or intersection improvement projects and private 
trails in subdivisions, which is reviewed by the Land-Use Department.   

 
The City divisions that are required to appear before BTAC for related projects 

are Public Works and possibly Parks and Recreation.  They would need to amend the 
resolution to include on road bicycle/pedestrian related projects or private trails if the 
Committee wished to expand their responsibilities. 

 
Member Wexler noted the newspaper mentioned the underpass for St. Michael’s 

had gone to Public Works.  She asked when that came before BTAC.   
 
Ms. Glorioso Moss recalled her supervisor had provided a presentation in 

September or October. 
 
Member Wexler said there may have been a presentation, but it did not offer an 

opportunity for the Committee to comment on the proposal.  
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Ms. Glorioso Moss thought they were still in the process of selecting a consultant 

for the design work. 
 
Member Wexler pointed out that Ms. Glorioso Moss just stated that BTAC is 

limited exclusively to any bicycle path related items, which go to Public Works.  That item 
went to Public Works but did not come to the Committee.  So, the strict rule Ms. Glorioso 
Moss referred to is not being applied.  The Committee has not had an opportunity to 
comment even on the very limited items described.   

 
Ms. Glorioso Moss offered to look into that.  She stated the purpose is to review 

the resolution and formalize the procedure.  She planned to meet with her director, 
department heads, etc. to see how the resolution can be improved. 

 
Chair Garcia said he was at Public Works when they approved this study.  This is 

just the first step in approving resources for the initial study of the proposed project.  As 
the project moves along, he and Ms. Glorioso Moss will look at why it might have skipped 
the Committee and how to bring it back before this BTAC. 

 
Member Spencer asked to get a copy of the ruling in writing and would like to 

introduce an agenda item to amend the resolution.  It seemed to him crazy if they are 
excluding road facilities.    

 
Ms. Glorioso Moss continued her report directing them to page 3, Section 3, 

Purpose of the Bicycle and Trails Advisory Committee implementation.  She read: “The 
purpose is to assure implementation of the City’s plans and policies related to bicycle 
and pedestrian trails and to advise the Governing Body of such matters.” 

 
Section 4, Duties and Responsibilities, she read: The Committee shall: 
 

a. Prioritize bicycle and pedestrian related projects to be completed using 
CIP, State and Federal funds; 
 

b. Review all phases of the projects design and construction. 
 
Ms. Glorioso Moss explained tht Mr. Guillen said BTAC is limited to letter A; 

bicycle, and pedestrian trail related projects.   
 

• Request from Elaina Kayak, Santa Fe Public School Sustainability Program 
Officer, for a Safe Route to Schools Subcommittee. 
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Ms. Glorioso Moss said according to Mr. Guillen, the Committee has no authority 
to create subcommittees. Again, the focus should be on bicycle/pedestrian trails with 
City, State and Federal funding.   

 

• Staff to review the resolution creating the Education Subcommittee and their 
responsibilities.  

  
Ms. Glorioso Moss said according to Mr. Guillen, BTAC subcommittees are not 

created by a resolution; the chair has authority to form subcommittees.   
 

Ms. Glorioso Moss said she and Bob Siqueiros, who was for many years the staff 
liaison, tried to find the responsibility of the Education Subcommittee in the minutes.  
They could not find any.  However, section 4.B of the resolution states: “This committee 
is responsible to organize media and educational complaints, to provide information, and 
promote bicycle and pedestrian trail related activities and education.” 

 

• Pedestrians at intersection traffic signals. 
 

Ms. Glorioso Moss explained at the last meeting that Member Tallman had 
requested reprogramming traffic signals at intersections that take a long time to go 
through a complete cycle sequence.  Pedestrians become impatient and cross the road 
against the warning light. 

 
Staff discussed the issue with Traffic Engineer Romero.   He understands the 

frustration but doing as requested would create another issue that would be more difficult 
to resolve.  Pedestrians should understand their wait time is the same wait time as 
someone driving and is waiting for a green light.  Also, the City’s signal timing meets the 
New Mexico DOT standards.  Most traffic light cycling is between 90 -100 seconds with 
a maximum of 120 seconds. 

 
Mr. Romero said as mentioned by Member Tallman he recognizes Santa Fe has 

the highest pedestrian fatalities in the nation.  He said that is not because of the long 
wait at intersections, but because of intoxication.  He offered to attend a meeting to 
further explain if the Committee was not satisfied with his explanation.   

 
Member Wexler offered to provide public health data if Mr. Romero was 

interested.  She believed his data on the cause of New Mexico’s  high pedestrian fatality 
rates was not correct.  
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10.  COMMITTEE COMMUNICATIONS   
 
 Member Wexler suggested the Committee re-examine the Education Committee 
and what is happening.   
 
 Chair Garcia confirmed that would be appropriate as an agenda item. 
  
11.  COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE CHAIR  
 

Chair Garcia thanked everyone for bearing with him in his first meeting.  He stated 
he is excited to join them and looks forward to working with them. He asked them to let 
him know how he could support them.  He thanked the visitor from the Netherlands for 
coming to Santa Fe and for his insight on how to improve and be more bike friendly.  

 
13.  ADJOURNMENT   
 

With all business of the Committee being completed, Member Morlino moved to 

adjourn the meeting and Member Sharp seconded.  The Chair adjourned the meeting at 

6:15 pm. 

      Approved by: 
 
 
      ____________________________ 
      Michael Garcia, Chair 

Submitted by: 
 
 
____________________________ 
Melissa D. Byers, Stenographer for 
Byers Organizational Support Services 



SANTA FE CONSERVATION TRUST
REPORTING FOR CITY TRAIL MAINTENANCE, CONSERVATION, AND DEVELOPMENT

January 2020

TASKS TO BE COMPLETED NOTES Staff 
1) NEEDS ASSESSMENT Discuss and research possible requirements w SFFTS regarding Dale Ball Trails / Canada 

Ancha bridge and trail proposal; Document citizen maintenance in La Tierra Trails 
captured on Strava; Review, File 2019 materials 

Rogers

2) RESEARCH & FUNDING Discuss with City Parks "Trail Maintenance, Development and Conservation" contract 
and processes to bill and receive payment in future

Rogers, Yeomans, 
Noss

3) STEWARD RECRUITMENT Trails Alliance of Santa Fe meeting, Jan. 6; Emails on trail work with W Futrell, J 
Higginbotham, K Meyers, M Alexander; additions/corrections to email list  Discuss, 
edit, share 2019 volunteer hours and contacts; Notes re REI, Outside Magazine

Rogers, Noss

4) TRAIL MAINTENANCE

5) TRAINING & EDUCATION Research, share Office of Outdoor Recreation Web Site; E-Discussion of Montezuma 
Rail Line history; Land Trust Alliance Webinar: Risk Management for Trails - Review, 
Share LTA materials w SFCT Staff and Trail Committee Chair; DezignLine BikeRail 
presentation at MPO Offices 

Rogers

6) COMMUNITY EVENTS /
PROMOTION

Research, improve 2020 calendar to share with staff, TAOSF, public; Comments on map 
in draft Rail Trail article per author's request; Discuss and share waiver forms; Discuss 
hiking options in February with Citibank conference organizer (Buffalo Thunder); 
Create event page and flyer for Acequia and River Cruise, share with Earth Day Slack 
group; Research, compose, send Multi-Event Email: BTAC, Arroyo Chamiso Crossing, 
Core Crew events; reply to Rick Mtz re Rail History event; respond to Camino de los 
Montoyas / La Tierra Trails area street access inquiry; review and comment on clips for 
Banff film selection committee; Respond / schedule re BTW and ECRA bike assembly; 
Create Doodle Poll, Email ECRA, NOCS, and Pinon teachers, Sign up first five classes 
with Partners in Education; Compile and share Passport to Trails summary info w SFPS; 
Bike to Work Planning meeting; Assemble bikes at ECRA; email Shannon at Railyard re 
Earth Day

Rogers

7) CITY CONTACTS Meet with City Land Use, MPO, and Public Works staff re Agua Fina subdivision and 
Acequia Trail, with follow-up discussion and suggestion to reconsider addidtional 
access to Las Acequias park; communicate with Romella Glorioso-Moss of public works 
on bike wayfinding project and BTAC packet materials; participate in / comment on 
Guadalupe St. 60% design review w public works/MPO staff; e-mail BTAC on road 
commitee re meetings; Meet with Parks re Contract; create and share Dec. 2019 and 
Jan. 2020 reports to City, Present to BTAC, inc. wayfinding report and discussion w new 
BTAC Chair; communicate with Sarah Anderson of Public Works re bike wayfinding in 
Rail Trail project; email Richard Thompson of City Parks re River Trail signage; provide 
info to Bike Santa Fe on new BTAC Chair; phone call with City Paint / Sign shop; 
communicate w MPO re foothill trail maps

Rogers, Yeomans, 
Noss

8) PLANNING / COORDINATION fwd La P and LT tree down concern to County staff; Acequia Trail: communicate with 
City Land Use and MPO, work on Agua Fina graphic, provide input at meeting and with 
follow-up email supporting additional Park access point; Guadalupe St. 60% Design 
Review; communication with SFNF re Knob trail proposal; review Arroyo Chamiso 
Crossing report, respond to inquiries; Meet with Stephen Post re Arch. review for La 
Tierra Chili Line trail, follow up with materials and scope out and flag non-rail line 
section; Meeting on NM599 Off ramp at Zocalo, follow up input on adverse effects of 
proposal to close Viento Dr. at St. Francis Dr.; e-conversation / field visit to Pinon Ridge 
and Zocalo Trails

Rogers, Noss
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SANTA FE CONSERVATION TRUST
REPORTING FOR CITY TRAIL MAINTENANCE, CONSERVATION, AND DEVELOPMENT

January 2020

9) REPORTS Compile hours per task and provide narrative for December and January Reports to 
City; provide for BTAC packet with compiled attachments inc. graphic of MA bench 
installation and tallies 2014 through 2019; SFCT hours inc. new sheets for 2020; Gather, 
fix reports on past Earth Day Cruises; update summaries of trail work and Passport 
outings for City Parks, BTAC, and SFCT Board packet

Rogers

Also see:
https://sfct.org/events/banff-mountain-film-festival/
https://sfct.org/event/happy-earth-day-cruise-2

Dates of interest related to Trails in Santa Fe in 2020

1/15/2020 Monthly on the third Wednesday, 5 pm at City Hall
3/16-17/2020 SFCT Fundraiser at the Lensic

4/5/2020 Core Crew Mtn Bike Race
4/26/2020 Acequia and River Cruise led by SFCT, 10 am - noon
4/26/2020 Railyard Park Earth Day celebration, noon - 4 pm
5/6/2020 w SFPS, at participating schools
5/9/2020 Community Cruise led by SFCT

5/15/2020 "Bike Fiesta," part of Bike Month / Bike Week
5/16/2020 by Velo NM, start/finish at Santa Fe Brewing Co.
5/17/2020 Based at Santa Fe Community College
6/6/2020 A good Saturday to celebrate trails

6/6/2020? Another Vamonos Hike - same as National Trails Day?
mid August? tbd by NM Native Plant Society

City Bicycle & Trails Advisory Committee
Banff Film Festival, World Tour
Six Hours in The Basin
Earth Day Bicycle Cruise
Earth Day Celebration
National Bike-to-School Day
Bike to Work Week Cruise
National Bike to Work Day
Caja del Rio Gravel Grinder
Santa Fe Century  - May
National Trails Day
Take a Kid Hiking Day (local)
Native Plant Day
La Tierra Torture
Rail History Walk/Ride
National Public Lands Day
Walk (and Roll) to School Day

8/29/2020 New date - Core Crew Mtn Bike Race
9/6/2020? Stand-alone in lieu of NM Railroad History Celebration
9/26/2020 A good Saturday to do trail work
10/7/2020 w SFPS, at participating schools

SFCT Community Conservation Activities in 2020

May-October c. 36 outingsVamonos Walks
Passport to Trails Spring Field Trips
Passport to Trails Fall Field Trips

May 2020 Dale Ball South, 12-15 trips
October 2020 Dale Ball North, 12-15 trips
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https://sfct.org/events/banff-mountain-film-festival/#
https://sfct.org/event/happy-earth-day-cruise-2#
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For Agenda Items #7.c & 7.f
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PROJECT RANKING 

Project scores were generated for each proposed Phase A, B, and C projects identified according to the 

following criteria, which were equally weighted. The ranking system and list of criteria was initiated by 

the MPO to address major issues affecting bicycle infrastructure as part of the plan update. Scores range 

from 1 as the lowest to 10 as the highest score, with a total of 50 possible points. 

COST CATEGORY ASSUMPTIONS 

                                                                                                                  

 

 

 

Source: Santa Fe Metropolitan Bicycle Masterplan 2019, p.70 

Key Cost Range 

$$$$$ > $2 million

$$$$ $1-$2 million 

$$$ $500K-$1 million 

$$ $100K-$500K 

$ <$100K 

ANTICIPATED DEMAND 
Anticipated demand for the improvement is based on existing / projected population density and 
type of development in the immediate area. Mixed-use areas or those connecting with mixed uses 
are a plus. 

SYSTEM CONNECTIVITY 
Connectivity reflects the degree to which people can get where they want to go on the bike 
network. It is composed of two key factors: access and coverage. Access reflects the degree to 
which people can get to key destinations on the network, and coverage reflects the ease with which 
all destinations can be accessed on the network. 

SAFETY AND LEVEL OF COMFORT CONSIDERATIONS  
Extent to which the project eliminates and/or reduces safety conflicts, or, in limited cases, increases 
conflicts with motor vehicles and maximizes separation from traffic. 

FEASIBILITY 
Projects that fall within existing public right of way, on public lands, or within existing established 
easements are evaluated according to difficulty and ranked higher than those on private lands. The 
anticipated level of public or agency opposition to the project affects the score. 

EQUITY OF ACCESS 
An evaluation of equitable spatial distribution of infrastructure that considers the number of Transit 
Dependent Residents within ½ mile of proposed improvement. 

Relative magnitudes of cost were generated for each proposed 

Phase A, B, and C project. Many factors influence project costs, 

including land ownership, design complexity, extent of utility 

relocations, grading and drainage issues, materials, etc. As 

projects proceed into planning and more detailed design, more 

accurate cost assumptions can be made for budgeting 

purposes. The cost range key at right reflects anticipated costs 

for proposed Phase A, B, and C projects. 

For Agenda Item #9 
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